Bonne Femme Policy Committee Minutes 20 April, 2005 
Those Present: Policy Committee: Roger Ballew, Karen Miller, Peter Ashbrook, Gary Woody, Debbie Schnedler and Larry Oetting.

Steering Committee: Bob Lerch, Terry Frueh.

Stakeholder Committee: Ben Londeree.

Meeting ran 2 hours, 15 minutes
Update of Stakeholder Committee:

Ben Londeree presented the update of the Stakeholder Committee’s work and fielded questions.  The Policy Committee agreed that it looked like the Stakeholders were moving along well considering the difficulty of the task of getting together all the divergent perspectives. Property rights was brought up as one of the most difficult issues, and everyone agreed that was appropriate since it is such a complex and important issue.  It was questioned whether funding for this project could be pulled, which is not likely. It was discussed whether the Stakeholders would accept the science; some likely will not, but we guess that most will.    
Watershed Plan Outline:
Terry Frueh presented the plan outline. The 6 chapters were briefly discussed, with no questions about the plan outline.
Dye Tracing and Water Quality Monitoring

Dr. Bob Lerch presented on the dye traces in the watershed (see related handout).  He discussed briefly the chemistry behind the process, and showed where the studies had been completed, including the two done by this Project.  This project has completed one trace of the Bonne Femme Creek below Highway 163, and one on the Gans Creek.  The first trace confirmed that this section of the Bonne Femme does lose water to the Devil’s Icebox.  The second trace indicates that Gans Creek does not lose to other sources of water.  

Two caves have had extensive study delineating their recharge areas: Devil’s Icebox and Hunters’ Cave. Each one has parts of losing streams, and each one is about 13 mi.2; in total, their recharge areas make up about 28% of the entire Watershed.  If there are sufficient time and resources, the Project will try to determine the recharge area for Spring Cave, the last significant recharge area left to be delineated in the Watershed.

Dr. Lerch also presented results from two studies within the watershed: intensive monitoring of two cave streams, and quarterly monitoring.  Both studies include 10 sites throughout the watershed, looking at nutrients, herbicides, turbidity, and coliform bacteria. 

A summary of conclusions: herbicides are detected in many samples, although not as high as in many agricultural watersheds in the northern part of Missouri nor are the annual medians above maximum contaminant levels (MCLs); water quality impairment was greater for Devil’s Icebox than Hunters Cave, related to greater intensity of row cropping and higher percentage of runoff-prone soils; fecal coliform and nutrient transport represent greatest water quality threats, currently; fecal coliforms appear to move with sediment, and is significant at all sites and most of the year.
Interagency Coordination:


Each member talked about what their agency is doing in the watershed. 
-Public Water District #9 is expanding infrastructure along New Haven Rd. 

-Consolidated Public Water District #1 is servicing a new subdivision along Rt. K, and installing some other new lines.

-Boone County Commission mentioned that the Straub property (Martha’s Grove) had some limits on its impervious cover in order to minimize the impact to the watershed; they are also working with the Sewer District to protect the streams in the watershed;  Georgetown and older subdivisions are being impacted from stormwater from upstream, new subidivisions.
-Boone County Planning and Zoning Commission will look at a request soon for a new, 230 home + commercial development (Shadowridge) at the corner of M and MM; Phil Blum is also wanting to rezone some property.

-University of Missouri is still working on a Master Plan for the South Farm, but has not made final decisions. Sinclair Farms will be parceled up and sold, most likely for residential development.  Both places have small chemical waste sites that need to be taken care of.

-Boone County Regional Sewer District is trying to eliminate discharge points and take out some lagoons; working on a study with Ashland (South Two-Mile Prairie) to locate a regional sewer facility; they will have to pay for use attainability assessments under the new stream classifications by MDNR, and their top priority are at 9 sites within the watershed; and Hill Creek has been approved as a Neighborhood Improvement District (NID) to take care of their sewer problems.
General Discussion:


It was discussed that the Stakeholders had talked about requesting that the Policy Committee ask Bill Crockett (a Stakeholder who does not attend the meetings) to step off the Committee.  The vote failed, probably due to the wording of the motion not including that he be replaced.  Some thought this was preferable since it takes the heat off of the committees that would’ve asked him to be removed, and lets the responsibility for his involvement be entirely his.

They also discussed some of the state issues. Gov. Blunt has appointed a State

Government Review Commission to come up with recommendations of how to make State government smaller and more effective; they plan to review their report in August with submission to the Governor by December; one recommendation they are considering is to move State Parks to MDC.  They also talked about how the new DNR director, Childers, cares about the environment and sees the necessity for good stewardship.  It was pointed out that if MDNR does not take the lead on some issues (such as regulating CAFOs), EPA could step in and be more heavy-handed.  
Next Policy Committee Meeting: 

TBD.
